

Tuesday, August 27, 2019 @ 7:00  
p.m.

**Richmond School City Park**

24th St. SE, south of Mill

At tables in park, east of/behind school

**This is an open meeting. The public is invited.**

For more information, call:  
Chair Shannon Priem, 503-910-4633

**AGENDA**

<p><b>7:00 - 7:15</b></p>	<p><b>Welcome, Approval of Minutes, Good News and Announcements</b> <i>Bill moves to approve minutes of 7/23/19, ken seconds, board approves Good News: school starting! Litter pick up September 28<sup>th</sup>! Capitol Park Warming Shelter and will start spreading the news and offering trainings and more information in the near future! Cherriots Saturday service starts in September, Sunday starts in may 2020</i></p>
<p><b>(7:05) 7:15- 7:40</b></p>	<p><b>Guests:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Shaun Kraus: Trade Street Apartments, PKG construction/Kraus &amp; Sons: Keeping the units, remodeling as studio apartments, have previous successes of good tenants at other locations, waiting on go-ahead from the city on permits</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>Ken suggests writing a letter of support to Anthony Hinkle to support keeping their security/employee DJ on the property in the RV to keep reoccurring drug action from popping back up.</i></li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b>Aaron Edelman, City of Salem, street lights update: 2 streetlights being added to SESNA area. Either new fiberglass poles, or onto currently standing PGE poles. Happening this fall. Adding lights could be via park improvement or thru this tax program</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <b>To request new lights: notify program, requests are scored on a number of items: distance to bus stop, other lights existing, sidewalk status, some safety related to criteria</b></li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b>Marion County Deputy – new sheriff-Joe Cast; new under sheriff as well</b></li> </ul>
<p><b>7:15</b></p>	<p><b>Council Updates - Tom Andersen, City Councilor for Ward 2 (if available) – not available</b></p>
<p><b>(7:25) 7:40 - 8:10</b></p>	<p><b>Updates:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>School district “Field Use” signage at City/School parks; District response</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>School district has not removed all signs from city property that borders park area</i></li> <li>○ <i>Sets bad precedent as Aldrich Park and Bush school nearby</i></li> </ul> </li> </ul>

	<p><i>made agreement to share city park</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>It is still unclear what the problem is that is solved by the sign.</i></li> <li>○ <i>Darrin proposes meeting with city, school and SESNA to identify problem, and make agreeable solution</i></li> <li>○ <i>Kirk suggests it is a liability mitigation from school district</i></li> <li>○ <i>Darrin identified scheduling conflict between park and school programming</i></li> <li>○ <b>ACTION: Darrin calling Clint to get Bush School/Aldrich Park agreement</b></li> </ul> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b>Aldrich Park Picnic Structure</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>New slab poured, fixed and patched some places, caution tape should come down in a few days</i></li> <li>○ <i>Digging out sand, replacing with weed barriers and wood chips</i></li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b>Aldrich Park Survey</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>Possibly distribute reply mail envelopes to access more people</i></li> <li>○ <i>8 total surveys received so far</i></li> <li>○ <i>Distribute survey at capitol park church?</i></li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b>Tree Planting</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>2/5 of the last set of trees died from under watering, consistent with general historical record</i></li> <li>○ <i>No trees identified by July 1<sup>st</sup> deadline</i></li> <li>○ <i>Brainstorm to identify ways to keep future tree planting alive</i></li> <li>○ <i>Bill suggests focusing on specific areas to make watering easier – 14<sup>th</sup>/bellvue/oak area is removing dying cherry trees, need to make sure city carries the burden of replacing those trees</i></li> <li>○ <b>ACTION: Shannon and Jeff working on letter to city to request action</b></li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b>South Salem Connect</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>No SESNA presence at last meeting</i></li> <li>○ <i>Have \$1000 - \$2000 to use for projects</i></li> </ul> </li> <li>● <b>Other?</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>Shannon suggests purchasing a new SESNA Banner with new design, motion made, seconded and approved for 4-8ft, around \$100 – motion approved unanimously</i></li> <li>○ <i>Waiting for assistance from Arnaud on design</i></li> </ul> </li> </ul>
<p><b>(7:45) 8:10 - 8:15</b></p>	<p><b>Neighbor Concerns Table (Tom Andersen and Secretary), 15-20 minutes as needed</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>Trash and large amounts of downed limbs near 23rd and Simpson in easement</i> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ <i>Levels of trash collecting around private property and quickly escalate to large quantities of trash – at 25<sup>th</sup>/simpson areas usually, newly developed trash pile around 23<sup>rd</sup> and simpson, trash barrels have appeared that people are scavenging and dumping</i></li> </ul> </li> <li>○ <i>Dumping happening in alley behind Richmond park</i></li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>Lots of dog poop, especially in easement behind apartments due to no trash cans/bags available</i></li> <li>○ <b><i>How do we get support moving large items that are dumped?</i></b></li> </ul>
<p><b>(7:45)</b> <b>8:15 -</b> <b>8:20</b></p>	<p><b>Project Team Meetings</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Geer Line Brainstorming - What could/should happen here?</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>BrainstormDiscussion postponed to September</i> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ <i>Bike trail option</i></li> <li>▪ <i>Garden</i></li> <li>▪ <i>Exercise</i></li> <li>▪ <i>Cohesiveness/connection between neighbor areas</i></li> </ul> </li> <li>○ <b><i>ACTION: brainstorm to be scheduled for September meeting</i></b></li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b>Annual Meeting Preparation - October is coming soon</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>Look at end of October 19 or 26, 3-5pm</i></li> <li>○ <i>Shannon going to contact Heritage center</i></li> </ul> </li> </ul>
<b>8:30-</b>	<b>Roundtable/Coordination</b>